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Ontario College and University Application Process:
We will kick off the College and University Application cycle this year with the following 2 assemblies:

College Application Assembly: Tuesday, November 22 Period 1

University Application Assembly: Tuesday, November 22 Period 2

NEW for this year: Our school is participating in the Life after High School (LAHS) project. For this school year Lakeshore student applications to post-secondary institutions through either the OUAC (Ontario University Application Centre) or OCAS  (Ontario College Application Centre) will be paid for provided the student complete their applications through the LAHS website and log in.
Life after High School:
· Students will apply on-line for Ontario colleges and universities through the Life after High School website which will direct them to the OUAC – the Ontario University Application Centre and the OCAS – the Ontario College Application Service. New for this year: once they complete their application they will be directed to submit their application account numbers to Life After High School for the application fee to be paid by LAHS on their behalf.
· Access to the Life after High School website and access cards with student PIN numbers will be given out to all grade 12 students starting the week of November 28th.

· During the week of November 28th and December 5th grade 12 students will meet with Mrs. Craigen in a computer lab to set up their LAHS accounts and to start their applications.
· Students will likely need to complete their applications at home (with parental support if needed)  as time may not permit them to do so during this class period
Application Deadlines:
OUAC – University deadline: January 13, 2017 PIN#’s required: PINs will be handed out on November 22nd at the University Application Assembly. PINs are required to access the application.
OCAS – College deadline: February 1, 2017 no PIN# required but you will need your OEN# (available on any report card or in the Student Services Office).
· Students will be given more information and learn how to access the LAHS website and proceed to the application process at the College and University Application Assemblies on November 22nd. 
· Marks and course information are sent electronically from the school board to OUAC and OCAS several times through the year.  Universities and colleges may make conditional offers of admission as soon as they determine they have received sufficient academic data.  Offer dates will vary by school and the program.
· February 6 – first semester final marks are sent (a few conditional offers may be made)

· April 24 – second semester mid-terms are sent (the majority of conditional offers are made)
· End of May – the latest date that all applicants will hear a response about the status of their application 

· July 3 – second semester final marks are sent

College and University Application Workshop Dates: for anyone wanting some individual assistance with their applications:
· College Applicants: Thursday December 15 
· University Applicants: Friday December 16
College and University Research Phase: This is what should have been happening with Grade 12’s and this is what can start to happen if you are in Grade 11:
· Attend the college and university visits/seminars held at LCI

· Contact the Liaison Officers at the universities and colleges. They are your best source for detailed information
· Visit the schools – develop your own opinion of the place where you want to go – each school is different and offers unique experiences. Contact the school or go on their website to find their fall visit day.

· Drop by Guidance to pick up additional information.

· Go on www.electronicinfo.ca and www.ontariocolleges.ca  for information about admission requirements, prerequisite courses etc.
· Visit www.myblueprint.ca for pathway planning assistance and information on all Canadian colleges and universities as well as occupations

· Out of province applications: require that the student request information and an application from the institution directly.

· If you are considering a very competitive or limited enrollment program, have a back up plan
Night School Semester Two: Semester 2 night school registration runs from December 1 to January 20. All registrations are done online at www.creditprograms.ca.

Elearning Semester Two: Registration for semester 2 is now open and ongoing. Elearning is for students who are in a graduating position and require a course which is not being offered at Lakeshore. It must fit in to your regular day school timetable. Please see Mrs. Craigen if interested.
Dual Credit Programs: The Dual Credit Program, developed with our college partners, is intended to assist our secondary students in the completion of their OSSD and with the successful transition to college and apprenticeship programs. Criteria: student has completed all (or most) compulsory courses; student can potentially graduate in 1 year (has 22 or more credits); and student demonstrates evidence of independent learning skills and an appropriate maturity level. Next semester Acting for Film and Television and Social Psychology are being offered at Humber College Lakeshore Campus as dual credits.  Please make an appointment to see Mrs. Craigen if interested.

Community Hours: Students who are in a graduating position will not be considered for their diploma until they have completed 40 hours of Community Involvement so VOLUNTEER NOW and be sure to bring your record of hours in to your guidance counsellor. See the Volunteer Opportunity Board inside the Student Services office.
The Student Services Department is available to help students with pathway planning to post-secondary, career development and interpersonal and well-being development.  Please make an appointment with your counsellor if you require assistance or have any questions. Call 416 394 7650 and ask for the following extensions.
Ms. Budzinsky Grade 9 and Grade 10 Counsellor ext 20042

Mrs. Craigen Grade 11 and Grade 12 Counsellor ext 20041
Mrs. Koss Office Administrator ext 20040

Also, working in the Student Services office is Mrs. Frasca, our Child and Youth Counsellor, and Mr. Lewis, our Social Worker. 
